

February 23,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for February 23,2023 was called to order  at 7:00PM by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Bob Betzold made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the February 9,2023 meeting.  Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Bob Betzold seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1.  Public Hearing  for ordinance proposing a zoning map change on parcel #08,014.—049F.-000 and amendment to the Mixed-Use Ordinance of #255 of 2018. Eric Heil gave an opening statement to the board and crowd describing the proposed ordinance and the reasoning behind the requested change, in that Scott Snow desired to develop a .69 acre parcel and add a small market village similar to one that exists in Tionesta, PA. Eric explained that the parcel is currently split zoned with approximately half being Mixed Use and half being R-1 Residential, and it would need to be zoned fully Mixed Use so the development could take place. Eric also described the second part of the proposed ordinance which would change the existing minimum lot size for non-residential uses of acre to .3 acres as most of the lots in the Mixed Use area are much smaller than 1 acre making future non-residential development very difficult. Scoot Snow was then provided with the opportunity to describe his desired project and he explained the reasoning for requesting the zoning change, which he did, and also described is thoughts on why his lot only had ½ of it zoned as Mixed Use as it relates to the 200’ distance North of US 322, and 300’ South of US 322. Some brief discussion occurred between Scott, the Board, and Zoning Officer Regina DeLoe. After Scott spoke, guests that attended were then allowed to comment and ask questions. Resident Beth Reed then spoke and expressed that she does not agree with the minimum lot size being changed to .3 acres. She stated that she feels that when holding hearings, a decision has already been made and the hearing was merely a formality. She then read a pre-written statement expressing her objection to the Mixed Use zone in general, and about her property, and the future of Cranberry. Resident Ed Jordan then asked when work began on this ordinance with Regina DeLoe answering in early Fall. Resident Shelly Matteson then asked if screening would be required if the development occurred and which was answered by Eric Heil. She stated that she would like to see more hearings on this matter, and desired to have the area fenced in. She then asked about setback distances of the potential development and her property relating to fences and buildings. Resident Beth Reed asked a question about parking requirements and lot sizes. Resident Barbara Dale asked a question about screening and how it relates to Randy Spencer. She then asked about having businesses fenced due to lighting and parking. Supervisor Matt McSparren asked Regina DeLoe about the lighting requirements in the zoning ordinance. Resident Shelly Matteson asked if Snow’s 3 parcels could be combined to achieve the development and it was explained that the Township solicitor explored that option, and this option was more viable. Resident Michael Deibert also asked a question about combining the parcels, and commented that connecting the parcels seems to be a solution. Supervisor Robert Betzold commented about the process and thinking behind the previous change to Mixed Use in that area. There were no additional questions or comments and the hearing concluded. 
*The regular meeting was reconvened at 7:40 PM.*

4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
          Township Manger – Eric Heil explained to the board that there would a modification to the demolition              of 25 Laurel Ave as the contractor was informed by National Fuel that a high pressure gas line was                present in front of the house and they suggested that the contractor build an air-bridge, which would               carry and additional cost to the CDBG funds being used. 

 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
        Resident Ed Jordan asked about the progress of the ordinance concerning the keeping of chickens in a            residential area. Resident Shelly Matteson had an additional question about the Mixed use zoned area. 

6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – 
         Robert Betzold asked Regina DeLoe about any progress on an ordinance that gave non-conforming               structures additional relief from setback requirement and a brief discussion occurred. 

   The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be March 9, 2023, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:01PM. Seconded by Bob Betzold McSparren. (Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes)
ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager

